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DRAFT MINUTES

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS FOR THE

UNIVERSITY OF LOUISIANA SYSTEM

JANUARY 6, 2012
A.
Call to Order


Mr. Sibille called to order the regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors for the University of Louisiana System in Room 100, the “Louisiana Purchase Room,” Claiborne Conference Center, 1201 North Third Street, Baton Rouge, Louisiana at 11:16 a.m.  

B.
Roll Call


The roll was called.  
PRESENT

Mr. Paul G. Aucoin 



Mr. Jimmy D. Long, Sr.
Mr. Andre Coudrain



Mr. Jimmie Martin, Jr.
Mr. Jimmy R. Faircloth



Mr. Russell Mosely
Mr. David Guidry



Mr. D. Wayne Parker
Mr. E. Gerald Hebert



Mr. Carl Shetler

Ms. Renee Lapeyrolerie



Mr. Winfred F. Sibille
Mr. John LeTard






ABSENT

Mr. Edward Crawford III
Mr. Louis J. Lambert
Mr. John Lombardo
Also present for the meeting were the following:  System President Randy Moffett, System staff, and Attorney Linda Clark.
C.
Invocation


Mr. Parker gave the invocation.
D.
Approval of Minutes of December 8, 2011 Meeting and December 9, 2011 Special Meeting
Upon motion of Mr. Faircloth, seconded by Mr. Hebert, the Board unanimously approved the minutes of the December 8, 2011 Regular Meeting and the December 9, 2011 Special Meeting.
E.
Swearing in of 2012 Board Officers

Ms. Dianne Irvine, System Vice President for Administration and General Counsel, administered the Oath of Office to the 2012 Board Officers as follows:

Mr. D. Wayne Parker – Chair 
Mr. Russell L. Mosely – Vice Chair
Mr. Paul G. Aucoin – Parliamentarian
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

Mr. Parker expressed his appreciation to the Nominating Committee and to the Board.  He stated that he understands the challenges that face higher education and that his number one priority will be to stabilize funding for UL System institutions. Mr. Mosely said that it is an honor to be on the UL System Board, and he is looking forward to serving as Vice Chair.  Mr. Aucoin thanked Mr. Parker for appointing him as Parliamentarian and looks forward to a successful year. 
F.
System President’s Business
Budget Actions – Mid-Year Reductions

Dr. Moffett provided an overview of recently announced mid-year reductions.  The UL System undertook $17.2 million in mid-year reductions as part of higher education’s $50 million share. 
Dr. Moffett said that necessary adjustments at the campuses have been made to account for the mid-year cuts.  Most reductions have been accomplished by not filling vacant positions, eliminating travel and related expenses, and limiting the ordering of supplies, etc., none of which is indefinitely sustainable.  

Start Date for Dr. Peter Fos, President of the University of New Orleans
Dr. Moffett announced that Dr. Peter Fos’ start date will be January 17, 2012.  He said that Dr. Fos has been engaged with the UNO campus since the Board selected him on December 9, 2011. 
Board of Regents Trusteeship Conference

Dr. Moffett reported that the Board of Regents is hosting a trusteeship conference on Monday, February 27, 2012, which is tentatively scheduled to be held at Pennington Biomedical Research Center in Baton Rouge. All management boards will be invited to participate. Details will be forthcoming.


Resolution

Dr. Moffett distributed a resolution to Board members for their review and approval.  He stated that since Act 419 of the 2011 Regular Legislative Session requires that an action plan be submitted to the House and Senate Committees on Education by February 1, 2012 (prior to the next meeting date), the resolution would allow him to submit the required report in a timely manner.

Upon motion of Mr. Aucoin, seconded by Mr. Long, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Supervisors for the University of Louisiana System, acting within its full rights and responsibilities as established by its Bylaws, does hereby authorize the System President to initiate and submit the action plan for achieving an integrated regional delivery system in the New Orleans region.
G.
Board Chair’s Report

2012 Standing Committees
Mr. Parker stated that a list of 2012 Standing Committee appointments was included in Board members’ folders.  He appointed the following Chairs and Vice Chairs:

Academic and Student Affairs


Carl Shetler – Chair








Renee Lapeyrolerie – Vice Chair

Athletic




E. Gerald Hebert – Chair









Carl Shetler – Vice Chair

Audit





Paul Aucoin – Chair









John LeTard – Vice Chair

Executive




D. Wayne Parker – Chair









Russell Mosely – Vice Chair

Facilities Planning



Winfred Sibille – Chair









Jimmy Long – Vice Chair

Finance




Edward Crawford – Chair









Jimmy Faircloth, Jr. – Vice Chair

Grievance




Andre Coudrain – Chair









Renee Lapeyrolerie – Vice Chair

Legislation




Jimmy Long – Chair









Andre Coudrain – Vice Chair

Personnel




Jimmie Martin – Chair









David Guidry – Vice Chair

Mr. Parker also indicated that Mr. Hebert will continue to act as the Board liaison to the UL System Cost Containment and Efficiencies Ad Hoc Committee.  


Next Meeting
Mr. Parker reminded Board members that the next meeting of the Board is scheduled for February 13-14, 2012.  

H.
Other Business/Adjournment



There being no further business, upon motion of Mr. Long, seconded by Mr. Guidry, the meeting


adjourned at 11:47 a.m.
